





Responding to Commissioner Chang, Riggs doesn't believe we'll have a clear idea on
federal funding impacts by the end of this session. Riggs anticipates the state has
set aside some reserve funding in a Special Purpose Appropriations (SPA) account.

. Review Bill Tracker Report by Department

Riggs spoke about HB 3565 which allows siting and operation of small modular
nuclear reactor energy facilities. It may get a courtesy hearing but is unlikely to
move through the session as managing nuclear waste is not addressed. Board

position: no position but leave on bill tracker re .

Riggs summarized HB 3570, which may be incorporated into a larger package and
can move. It appropriates money to the Oregon Business Development (OBD)
Department to update inventory of community water infrastructure projects related
to new housing. Riggs said this will be time consuming and expensive, and the
question is whether this will be worthwhile. Riggs isn't convinced the OBD is the
appropriate department for this matter. Commissioner Chang noted that water
infrastructure is a major limiting factor to housing supplies. Board position: pric -y

2 / support.

HB 2138 was reviewed by the Road Department and Community Development.
Doty said it allows middle housing development to occur in urban unincorporated
areas, such as Terrebonne, Tumalo and Sunriver. Doty has issues with this bill as
related to infrastructure, and whether these areas have adequate infrastructure in
place for higher density housing. Nick Lelack will find out if Sunriver is in support of
this bill. This bill may warrant supporting with an amendment related to having
adequate infrastructure in place. Board position: priority 2 / gppose.

Deevy Holcomb spoke about HB 2972 which provides funding for workforce reentry
programs for adults under supervision. Patterson noted there is a request for
adding the Deschutes County logo onto a letter of support for workforce reentry,
but the letter doesn't specifically list HB 2972. Chair DeBone said that East Cascades
Works submitted the logo request for these workforce reentry and prosperity
programs. Riggs shared that this bill is related to a pilot program at Deer Ridge
Correctional Facility. The recidivism rate is dramatically reduced for those
participating in the program. The Board was in support of adding the County logo
onto the letter supporting HB 2972 workforce re-entry and HB 3669 prosperity
programs. ®~1rd position: pri==*y 2 / support.

Deevy spoke of HB 5004 which appropriates money from the General Fund to the
Department of Corrections for expenses. The current budget calls for $16 per
person per day but they are requesting $18.18/person/day. Chair DeBone clarified
the amendment calls for the additional $2.18/person/day. Responding to Chair



DeBone, Holcomb described cost of living increases. Board position: Priority 1/
sup~~-t with amendments.

DA Gunnels said that HB 3576 transfers the responsibility for developing a formula
for the distribution of grant funds to counties for deflection programs from the

O on Health Authority (OHA) to -, —. The Oregon DA's Assoc  ion hasn't taken a
position yet, but DA Gunnels and Community Justice both support this bill.
Responding to Commissioner Chang, DA Gunneis summarized how the formula is
currently calculated. Riggs shared that all the bill co-sponsors are from Clackamas
County, and he doesn't think this bill will move. He suggested keeping it on the bill
tracker report should it move forward. Board position: priority 2 / watch. Patterson
said that the related HB 610 will also be tracked.

DA Gunnels spoke briefly of SB 536 which states that a licensed physician associate
or nurse practitioner may serve as a medical examiner. Board position: priority 2 /
support with follow up with Dr. Onishi, the Deschutes County Medical Examiner.

Scot Langton spoke of HB 3518 which increases the County recording fee credited
to the Assessment and Taxation fund and indexes the fee to inflation. Langton plans
to testify in support of this bill on Tuesday. This will provide much-needed funding.
The Board was supportive of Langton’s testimony. Langton noted this is one of
AOC's top priorities. Board position: priority 1/ support.

Paul Partridge spoke of SB 5526 which is an Intellectual and Developmental
Disabilities (IDD) budget bill. It includes other DHS programs to level funding. For
IDD, the funding model includes a workload model cost study for all DHS branches.
The model goes to the legislative body, where it is open for negotiation and last
session they were funded at 86%. Partridge emphasized that they have never been
fully funded. Their hope is to bring up the funding to a level of 100%. He and his
colleagues wish to provide oral and written testimony in support, and the Board was
supportive of his testimony.

Doty spoke about HB 2795, which modifies the definition of “qualified entity” for
Statewide Transportation Improvement Fund (STIF) distributions. Cascades East
Transit has proposed an amendment allowing counties to designate a public service
transportation provider as the qualified entity, taking the Road Department out as
the middleman. Doty believes this is a good idea. He asked the Board for
consideration of signing a letter of support. All three commissioners were

supportive of signing the letter. Board position: priority 2 / support with
amendment.

Randall said his concern about SB 2688 is that it would expand the prevailing wage
and the bill lacks clarity. It applies the prevailing rate of wage to certain off-site






